
Highlights
• In late September, picking up 

where our last letter stopped, 
we had a very good intensive 
Bible institute at Aierdi. Alberto 
Zermeño taught an excellent 
course on the Fruit of the Spirit. 

• The next Saturday was a very 
special one for our Goierri 
congregation. Two of our young 
adults were married at our 
newly rented building. One of 
our young ladies did a beautiful 
job of decorating, and the 
building, which still has a strong 
industrial look to it, was 
transformed into an attractive 
wedding scene! Pray for Jon & 
Vero. He was recently saved and 
baptized, and both of them are 
growing in the Lord. 

• We immediately made plans to 
fly to the States for our son’s 
wedding. Danny and Jordan 
were married in Panama City. 
They are living in Greenville, 
SC, making plans in the next 

for ministry.

Once again we are preparing for 
the region-wide Christmas Gospel 
Postcard Project! Lord willing, we 
will be able to send 27,000 of these 
special messengers to that many 
homes in our area. 

Each of these towns is “adopted” 
by a church or an individual. The 
cost for the towns varies according 
to the number of inhabitants, so the 
figures go from $5.00 to $567.00! 
This amount covers both the 

printing of the cards as well as the 
postage for sending them. 

The image above is the front 
cover, while on the back there is a 
bilingual message and an invitation 
to visit the church website, where 
those interested can watch a Gospel 
video presentation. 

If you would like to pray and 
participate, please visit the website 
and be a part of getting the message 
of salvation to many families!

www.countingthestars.org

DANNY & JORDAN. None of us knew that 
Miss Phillips, who came on a month long 
missions trip in 2013, would end up as part of 
the family . . . but we are delighted! Their 
wedding was simple and beautiful.

JON & VERO. I had the joy of marrying them 
just a few weeks after his baptism. Pray for 
them as they grow and seek God’s will. Pray 
also that Jon would find a good job—not easy 
in the horrible economic climate of Spain.

CERTIFICATES. This group of believers did 
all the preparation work for the 33rd Intensive 

Three of those in the picture have accumulated 
over 100 hours of institute training.
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year or so to head over to Spain

Institute of the Bible and earned a certificate. 
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